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To Families, Wives/Widows and Caregivers 
Should the person to whom this newsletter is addressed be ill or in some difficulty, please con-

tact the Lodge Secretary at (619) 296-0660 or email him at: 
secretary@sandiego35.org 

 
1) Please make the effort to join in 
on our weekly Monday and Friday 
practices. 
 
2)  Please reach out to our Senior 
Warden Brandon Schoonover after 
installation and offer to help 
coach candidates as they prepare 
for further degrees. 
 
Merry Christmas and Happy Holi-
days! 
 
Eric Fuller 
Senior Warden 

Notice: 
Philanthropic Committee  
Elections in December  
 
Elections for the Philanthropic Com-
mittee will be held in our December 
Stated Meeting.  Brother Roberto 
Saucedo is wrapping up his two-
year term, and we need to elect a 
replacement for him. This brother 
will serve for a period of two 
years.  The Philanthropic Committee 
meets quarterly.  If you are interest-
ed in joining this committee, please 
come prepared next month to pre-
sent your case to the members of the 
lodge. 

hard work today, it shows” and it 
carries with it a deep sense of re-
spect and recognition for the efforts 
one gave that day. I was struck by 
how this simple phrase captures 
fundamental principles that we, par-
ticularly as Masons share: the ac-
knowledgment of the labor and 
commitment of our brothers, as well 
as the pride we share in the results 
of our collective efforts. 
 
This phrase, though casual in its 
usage, embodies a spirit of camara-
derie and appreciation, which im-
mediately reminded me of our Ma-
sonic bond. As we work together 
throughout the year to support our 
Lodge and our community, we too 
must pause and recognize the dedi-
cation and work of those around us. 
Every member, no matter their role, 
contributes to the strength and suc-
cess of our craft.  
 
As your Junior Warden, I encourage 
each of you to reflect on the year 
gone by, to appreciate the work of 
our Lodge and our lodge officers, 
and to renew your commitment to 
our shared mission in the year to 
come. Let’s carry forward the les-
son I learned in Kyoto: the power of 
gratitude and the strength of work-
ing together. 
 
May this holiday season bring you 
peace, joy, and fulfillment. And in 
the spirit of “Otsukaresama desu,” 
thank you for your continued hard 
work and dedication to our Lodge. I 
look forward to seeing what we can 
achieve together in the year ahead. 
 
Brandon C. Schoonover 
Junior Warden 

Announcement: 
 
Our 174th Annual Dinner will be 
next month — January, 2025! 
 
Please be on the lookout for details 
about this fun event where we will 
induct our current Master into the 
ranks of the Past Masters of our 
lodge. 
 
It will also be an evening to recon-
nect with all our brethren! 

 
Contributions of Articles to the  
Master Mason 
 
Brethren, if you have any articles or 
topics that you want to contribute to 
the Master Mason for the benefit of 
our members or Masonry, in gen-
eral, please send them to the lodge’s 
office via email at:            
         lodge@sandiego35.org 
or to the secretary at: 
         secretary@sandiego35.org 
We will consider them for publica-
tion. 

From The South 
 
Greetings Brethren, 
 
As we approach the close of this 
year, I reflect on the many experi-
ences that have shaped us officers 
in 2024. Last month, I had another 
opportunity to travel to Kyoto for 
work, and during my time there, I 
learned a Japanese phrase that res-
onated deeply with me: 
 
          Otsukaresama desu 
 
In Japan, “Otsukaresama desu” is 
a common expression used to 
show appreciation for someone's 
hard work and effort. Translated 
directly it means "you look 
tired!"....  Which confused me at 
first.  For the life of me, I couldn't 
figure out why the security guards 
would say goodbye to everyone at 
night by saying "You look tired".... 
 
But I later found out in context it 
actually translates to something 
like “You must be tired from your 





Congratulations to Mike George for receiving the Hiram Award for 
outstanding work for the benefit of San Diego Lodge #35 and to our 
Masonic Fraternity in general! 
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December 2024 

2nd Monday 6:00 pm  Officers’ Meeting 

6th Friday 6:00 pm  Stated Meeting Dinner 

  7:30 pm  Stated Meeting  

9th Monday 6:30 pm Officers’ Practice 

13th Friday 7:00 pm Installation of Officers 

16th Monday  Officers’ Meeting 

15th Friday   Dark 

20th Monday  Dark 

23rd Friday  Dark 

27th Monday  Dark 

30th Friday  Dark 

    

   Please check the web site for updates: 
WWW.SANDIEGO35.ORG 

Brotherly Love, Relief, and Truth 

 

STATED MEETING and DINNER 
December 6, 2024 

**Business Attire** 
(Tuxedoes for Officers) 

 

Dinner at 6:00 pm 
By Reservation - $20.00 

Make or Cancel Reservation with Secretary by 
Noon - December 2, 2024 

 
Entrees: BBQ Chicken & Beef Ribs 

Food from  Wood Ranch 
 

Stated Meeting at 7:30 pm 
    Dessert served following the Stated Meeting and the 

ladies’ activity — Cookie Exchange (approximately 
8:45 pm). 

2024 LODGE OFFICERS  
 

Master ..................... Christian Moreno ..............................
Senior Warden ....... Eric Fuller (Kelli) ...............................
Junior Warden ........ Brandon Schoonover (Rhiannon) .....
Treasurer ................ Gary M. Creason, PM (Mia) .............
Secretary ................ John Goodloe, PM ............................
Assistant Secretary Richard Bullard, PM (Sharon) ..........
Chaplain ................. David Vassall, PM (Amanda) ...........
Senior Deacon ........ Paul Chouinard (Carie) .....................
Junior Deacon ........ DeAndre Simmons ...........................
Marshal ................... Hector Heredia .................................
Senior Steward ....... Matthew Hanafin...............................
Junior Steward ....... Ray Flores ........................................
Organist .................. TBD ...................................................
Tiler ......................... Josh Rawson ....................................
Lodge Ambassador Richard A. Fisher (Connie) ...............
Lodge Ambassador Jay Sener IV, PM (Cindy) .................

 
 

For your convenience… 
 

Inspector, 925th: Mark Nielsen, PM ..................................
Officers’ Coach: John Goodloe, PM ..................................
Head Candidates’ Coach: Eric Fuller (Kelli) .....................
Junior PM: Gerry Craft, PM (Serene)................................
Editor:  JoJo Quimpo, PM (Jenny) .................................... (619) 296-0660 
San Diego Lodge No. 35 Office ........................................ (619) 296-0660 
San Diego Lodge No. 35 Office (Reservations)................ (619) 296-4821 

       
      San Diego Lodge No. 35 Website:                 http://www.sandiego35.org 
      San Diego Lodge No. 35 email:                     secretary@sandiego35.org 




